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Loving one another. Learning for our future. 

SPECIAL DATES 

‘Our school community is inspired by the parable of the Good Samaritan from                                        

the Bible (Luke 10:25-37), where we are encouraged to love one another with courage and                    

compassion.  Through friendship, kindness and thoughtfulness, we will nurture each other to 

learn and flourish as individuals.’ 

St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School 

 Summer fair—14th 

July –3.30-5.00  

 School term ends –

22nd July  

 New term  begins 

– 5th September 
Year 6’s Blog 

This week in Science, we created a classification key, for example we started with simple questions 

like does your animal have legs. It splits into two parts of yes and no, then it goes into more specific 

question. 

Some of us went to Chelsea Academy for transition day on Wednesday. In Chelsea we had a run 

through of what it would be like when we are in year 7- some activities that we did were running, 

and trampolining which was breath-taking and much more. 

In Geography this week, we learnt about why the Amazon Basin is so important and why we need to 

do what we can to protect it .We wrote a paragraph full with facts and information about the Ama-

zon. One fact is there are more than 3800 different species of birds, and the Amazon covers more 

than eight countries: Brazil, Colombia, Venezenuel, Bolivia, Peru, Guyana, Suriname, Abor. 

On Thursday it was Sports day. We went to Holland Park and competed many dif-
ferent activities. Some of us helped the younger years throughout the games: we did 
hula-hoop, running races, dress-up race and egg spoon race which was thrilling and 
funny. All of us did a race around the whole area the sports day was held in. Some 
of us could leave early due to are parent’s permission.  By Mujtaba and Wail 

Year 3’s Blog 

Welcome to our fantastic blog! 

In English we have been learning about how to create a story plan. We created 
our own characters and explained who they are and why they are doing what 
they are doing. We used descriptive language to enhance our writing. We did ta 

big write of the story we planned. We completed and finalized our story. We proofread each other’s 
story. Finally we improved and edited our story. 

In Maths we were learning about halves and thirds. We looked at how to recognize them. Half is one 
of two equal parts of one whole. One third is one part of three equal parts of one whole. We also did 
some problem solving on fractions, e.g. what fraction of these apples is circled? 6/8 were circled. 

In Geography, we wrote a diary entry about a day in the life of children in a rainforest. We imag-
ined to be the child in the rainforest and wrote the diary in sensory language including facts 
about food homes traditions and rituals. We can hear hammering birds and roaring tigers, mon-
keys shouting to alert danger. We also listed the skills we need to survive in the forest.  

In Art, we made decoupage of plates. We used plastic plates and stuck napkins with different 
patterns. We used paint to decorate the edges and the inside. Then wrote some facts about our 
plates and explained our designs. By Oliver and Eliza 

Matvey YR “On Sports  

day I did jumping, run-

ning and egg & spoon 

race. I liked the jumping.      

I won a sticker.” 

Liam YN “I wrote my 

teachers name and all my 

friends names all by my-

self.” 

St Cuthbert’s Sports Day 



HEADTEACHER’S LETTER 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

After some weeks of PE training and skill preparation in 

school, how wonderful it was to be back to our familiar Hol-

land park sports morning once again, and how lucky we have 

been to sneak our sports morning in ahead of a promised up-

coming heat-

wave! A very big 

thank you to Mr 

Reid and his 

helping team for 

giving us a 

splendid morn-

ing yesterday - and a 

big thank you to our 

parents for joining us! 

With well-exercised 

muscles heading home today, St Cuthbert families might just 

be in for a quiet and peaceful weekend…. 

As we journey towards the end of term, a reminder of some 

fabulous events taking place in the next two weeks: class grad-

uations and our Summer Fair. If you are able to offer some 

help at our Summer Fair next Thursday, please can you let our 

school office or your class teacher know. Our organising team 

would greatly appreciate any offers of help from our St Cuth-

bert parents.  

Just before closing, I would like to share some special photos 

of Fr James in his priestly vestments at his recent ordination 

service. Congratulations from all of us, Fr James, on becoming 

an ordained priest!  

But now, after a photo-feast of pictures, there is only just 

enough space to wish you a restful weekend! 

With best wishes,  

Miss Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching Team 

“Obstacles don’t have to stop you.           

If you run into a wall, don’t turn 

around and give up. Figure out how 

to climb it, go through it, or work 

around it.” Michael Jordan 

Year 4’s Blog 

Welcome to year 4 creative blog! 

In English, we have been learning 

about rhyming poetry. We did a 

planning poetry grid about colours 

for example, what is blue? Blue is a crystal lake flourishing 

every day. We also used language that sounds good in per-

formance poetry.  

In Maths, we have been learning how to draw coordinates 

on a grid and plot a point on a 2D grid.  To draw a grid, the 

x axis is drawn horizontally and the Y axis is drawn vertical-

ly.  We used the phrase ‘along the corridor’ and ‘up the 

stairs’.  The right way to read coordinates is to put the X 

axis first and the Y axis second. We also did a recall mind 

map about properties of shapes and we did another mind 

map about position and direction. We even played a game 

about graphs and coordinates. 

In Art we have been sketching famous sculptures from pic-

tures. There were spiders, dolphins, statues of people. We 

then stuck pictures in our books to copy the sculptures easi-

ly. We gave our opinions about the sculptures.  

In RE we were learning how important each element of the 

liturgy are. We also looked at how to build relationships 

with God, others and yourselves.  

In Sports day we went to Holland Park to do our comple-

tions.  We had six stations as there were six year groups. 

We played six different games. The hardest were tennis ball 

balancing challenge and the jumping wedge. It was not too 

sunny and we had so much fun. After we had lunch we 

headed back to school. It was terrific. By Mohamed and 

PTA Summer Fair  

St Cuthbert’s Summer Fair is on the 14th July, 

3.30—5.00. Anybody willing to donate food, toys, 

unwanted gifts or volunteer please contact the of-

fice or Miss Canavan(Y2). Thank you. 

Bibi Amina “My favourite race at 

Holland park was the dress up race 

and the skipping.” 

Ayo Y2 “On 

Sports day we 

jumped raced, 

skipped and did 

the egg and 

spoon. I won a 

sticker for the 

jump race.” 



  Nursery and     

Reception   3:00-3:45 

Ks1 

3:30-4:30 

Ks2 

3:30-4:30 

 

Monday 
Board Games/                      

Colouring                    

Ms Maxey 

15 children   £30 per term 

Athletics/sports Club   

Mr Reid / Mr Routledge 

20 children £30 per term 

Coding Club                         

Miss Head 

20 children   £30 per term 

 

Tuesday 
                                              

No Club 

Art Club/Tapestry             

Ms Ichinkhorloo 

15 Children  £30per term  

Drama Club                                  

15 Children   £30 per term 

                                                        
Wednesday 

                                                                                           

 

No Club 

Junk Modelling                   

Ms Burns 

20 children 

£30 per term 

 

Sports/football                                     

Mr Reid / Mr Routledge 

20 children    £30 per term 

 Science club                                      

Miss Boateng 

15 children    £30 per term 
  

Thursday 
Construction Club                  

Ms Maxey 

15 children£30 per term 

 

No Clubs due to                           

Summer Fair                  

 

No Clubs due to                        

Summer Fair 

 

Friday 
 

No Club 

 

No Club 

Keyboard Club                                         

Ms Nicholls 

10 children £30 per term 

Good  Samaritans 

This week our Good  Samaritans 

are Abdul and Mohamad 

from Y4,  for being                     

proactive helpers with school 

duties. 

Year 5’s Blog  

Welcome to the best blog in 

the Newsletter. 

In English, we were learning 

about formatted reports. A 

formatted report is a report that is structured differ-

ently to a structured report. We went on the chrome 

book and we made a formatted report based on Space 

Invaders, Space Invaders, was a game created in 1978 

by an inventor called Tomohiro Nishikado. 

In Maths we started a new topic called volume, vol-

ume is length + height + width of a shape. We were 

also looking at non-verbal reasoning. Non-verbal rea-

soning is looking at shapes and figuring out the miss-

ing part or the odd one out from the picture. 

In R.E, we did a presentation based on the research 

we found over the past weeks for example, we found 

Chelsea Community Baptist Church and we were pre-

senting to the class how they helped the community. 

After that we added to our mind maps about the 

RBKC community. 

In Geography, we were watching a David Attenbor-

ough video about rivers, some of the facts we found 

were; the tallest waterfall is Angel Falls in Venezuela. 

Fresh water starts on mountains. Lake Malawi is big-

ger than Wales, and worldwide, lakes hold 20 times 

more fresh water than rivers. 

On Thursday, we went to Holland Park for Sports day. 

The activities we did were speed bounce, tennis ball 

balance, hula hoop race, long jumping, egg and spoon 

race, relay race and dress up race. At the end there 

was a parents/teacher race and a Year 6 race. 

We hope you have a great weekend!  

By Anna and Dani  

 Graduation 
Day 

Time 

YN Wednesday  
13th July 

2.15pm 

YR Tuesday                
19th July 

2.15pm 
 

Y1 Monday            
11th July 

2.15pm 

Y2 Monday                
18th July 

2.15pm 
 

Y3 Tuesday                 
12th July 

2.15pm 
 

Y4 Wednesday     
20th July 

2.15am 
 

Y5 Thursday               
21st July 

2.15pm 
 

Y6 Friday                 
22ndJuly 

Rose Assembly 

2pm 
 

Graduation Dates 

Class Attendance 

Y2 97.8% 

Y3 95.8% 

Y5 95.7% 

Y1 95.2% 

Y6 94.0% 

Y4 90.5% 

YN 90.3% 

YR 86.4% 

Total 93.0% 

  This Week’s 

Attendance 

Summer  Term - After School Club Program  

Melisa Y1 

“We raced in 

the park for 

Sports day.  I 

enjoyed the egg and spoon race. 

You have to have a steady 

hand.” 

Alfred Y2 “In 

Holland Park 

we raced in the 

egg and spoon 

race and the 

jump race. I got  

stickers be-

cause my team won the race. ” 

Refugee Week display with a colourful kite, 

beautiful art works and thoughtful writ-

ings from children about how to help oth-

ers heal.   



St Cuthbert with    
St Matthias CE 

School 
 

Warwick Road 
Earl’s Court 

London 
SW5 9UE 

 
Phone: 020 7373 8225 
Fax: 020 7460 0424 
E-mail: 
info@scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 
WEBSITE: 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

    Earls Court Farmers’  Market 

 

 

 

 

Earls Court Farmers’ Market open on                

Sundays  at  our  St Cuthbert's with                         

St Matthias School. 

Every Sunday 10am-2pm 

The freshest, most seasonal produce direct 

from the farm,  fishing boat, bakery or dairy. 

Every Sunday come and shop, meet your 

friends and neighbours. The farmers market is 

the friendliest place to shop, try something 

different, talk to our farmers and fishermen, 

see what they recommend for dinner! Bring 

the whole family.                                                               

Kids love farmers’ markets too. 

 

ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as a 
choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education for 
the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important skills 
and knowledge that 
will help them become 
successful in their  
future life. 

Answer to last week’s puzzle 

There will be excit-
ing prizes, for the  
right   answer to 

this week’s puzzle 
handed in on 

Thursday. Please 
write your name 
and answer on a  
separate piece of 
paper.  Good luck! 

DOUBLE PARKING 

Please can parents  respect our  request not to  

double-park at drop-off and pick-up times. 

This creates danger for our pupils and blocks 

exits and  entrances for residents. If this issue 

persists, the residents will take action by asking 

the council to block the road. 

Puzzle time 


